
 

 

Tuscarora R/C Flying Club 

Meeting Minutes 

3/1/21 

I. Call to order 

Ed Pollack called to order the regular meeting of the Tuscarora R/C Flying Club at 

7:06pm on March 3rd, 2021 at La Dolca Casa. 

II. Roll call 

Joe St Onge led the members in the pledge of allegiance. 

There were 10 members present. 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Kyle Snyder read the minutes from the last meeting. The minutes were approved as 

read. Jim Dunn made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Tim Vincent seconded 

the motion. 

Scott White read the treasures report, the report was approved as read. Jim Dunn made 

a motion to accept the report as read, Jim Graver seconded the motion. 

IV. Old Business 

a) Flight Instructors – To be compliant with the state laws the club needs to be 

registered as an entity that provides training to youth. This is already done. 

Each club flight instructor will get a login number to access the state 

website to apply for or check on individual clearances. Becoming compliant 

with state requirements is highly recommended. This may become a club 

requirement. If an instructor does not have the proper clearances and an 

issue should arise, the club will be placed in a challenging position.. Jim 

Dunn mentioned about having a form made up for any youth that would 

like to learn to fly to state the parents must stay at the field during lessons. 

An example of the summer schedule was reviewed, and changes made as 

needed. 

V. New business 

a) Club Charter – The charter is up to date for 2021 

b) Gold Standard – the requirement to maintain as a gold leader club was 

reviewed. One of which include a flyer for the public. An updated version 



 

 

of the flyer was shown. These will be at the park office and available for 

anyone who would like one. 

c) Newsletter – It was discussed about having the officer names and contact 

information in each edition. All the officers were ok with this. 

d) Toys for Tots- the April 17th night fly will be advertised as a Toys for Tots 

event. Anyone coming to spectate, or fly will be encouraged to bring either 

a cash donation or a new in box toy. 

e) Lottery Calendars – were handed out for the month of April. Contact Ed or 

Scott White for more calendars. 

f) John Majakas Memorial Brick – the information for engraving was sent out 

to have the brick made. 

g) Public Suggestion box – the idea to have a suggestion box for the public to 

suggest ideas to make the field better.  

h) Porta Potty and field rolling – Tim Vincent asked about when the Porta 

Potty would be at the field. This will be ordered once the snow is melted 

and the field is accessible. Joe St Onge volunteered to roll the field once he 

can get to it.  

VI. Adjournment 

Tim Vincent made a motion to adjourn the meeting.Ed Pollack adjourned the meeting 

at 8:11pm. 

Minutes submitted by:  Kyle Snyder 

Minutes approved by:  Members 


